
PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES 
 

  May 20, 1992 
                   

Called to order by Chairman Keith Mumby at 12:16 p.m. 

 
Item 1   Roll Call 
 
  Board Members present:    Frank Dunn 

                          Kathy Hall 
                          Dr. Lynn James 
                          Karen Madsen 
                          Bob Manfred 
                          Keith Mumby 
 
Members not present:      Jim Bonella 
                          Alan Workman 
 
Staff present:            Ted Novack, Director 
                          Don Hobbs, Parks Manager 
                          Lynda Lovern, Rec. Superintendent 

                          Ray Coca, Rec. Superintendent 
                          Keri Bailey, Rec. Secretary 
                          

Item 2             APPROVAL OF MINUTES - APRIL  
    

A motion was made by Bob Manfred to approve the minutesfor the month 
of April. 
 
Dr. James said the April 21 Riverfront meeting report which was sent 
out was a draft - he handed out a finished copy. 
 
Seconded by Frank Dunn. 
Approved:  Yes 6  No 0 
 

Item 3             RIVERFRONT COMMISSION REPORT - DR. JAMES 
 
Dr. James went over the April 21 and May 19 Riverfront meeting 

reports.  Dr. James said a lot of concerns/problems keep surfacing, 
and they are looking to us for answers. 
 
The reports are attached. 
 

Item 4             PARKS MASTER PLAN UPDATE - KEITH MUMBY, TED NOVACK 
 
Ted told the Board a survey was published in the Daily Sentinel on 
May 17.  An incentive of an admission to Lincoln Park-Moyer Pool, 
Waterslide, or Orchard Mesa Community Center Pool, was offered to 
people who fill out and return the survey. 
 
Ted said we copied the survey and put it at the golf courses, pools, 
office and Older American Center. 
Karen Madsen said she is concerned we will receive a biased opinion 
from surveys filled out at specific locations.  The Board agreed 
with her.  Ted told the Board we color coded those surveys, and will 

know where they came from. 
 
A longer survey was randomly mailed to 600 people, and to the 
potentially affected interest groups. 
 
Ted told the Board it is very important we use the survey as an 
additional tool and not focus specifically on the survey. 
 

Item 5             SELF HELP REQUEST, SAND VOLLEYBALL COURTS  
 
Phil Pe'a who represents local doubles and triples volleyball 
players made a presentation to the Board requesting Self-Help Funds 
for new sand volleyball courts in Columbine Park. 
 
Phil told the Board we do not have any sand volleyball courts in 
town that can be used.  The courts at West Middle School have rough 
sand in them, and there is no access to water.   



 
The courts they proposed would be in the south east corner of 
Columbine and would be 80 feet by 84 feet. 
 
Keith Mumby asked Don if the location was good.  Don told Keith it 

was a great location.  It will not interfere with softball or 
soccer. 
 
Phil told the Board that Whitewater Sand and Gravel will give them a 
discount on the sand.  Ted Ciavonne will design the court, and Phil 
has 50 people to help with the project.  Club Sportswear will donate 
the nets. 
 
Ted said we will talk to Design Workshop about the project. 
 
Bob Manfred asked Don where the water table is.  Don said it is low 
and won't be a problem. 
 
Frank Dunn asked what will happen if Phil's group is playing 
volleyball and other people show up to play.  Phil said they will 
have rules set up, and usually the winner stays on the court and 

others rotate in. 
 
The amount needed from the C.I.P. Self Help Fund is approximately 
$5,511.00. 
 
A motion was made by Dr. James to approve the C.I.P. Self Help 
Project - sand volleyball courts at Columbine Park. 
Seconded by Kathy Hall. 
Approved:  Yes 6  No 0 

 
Item 6             OLDER AMERICAN CENTER UPDATE, LYNDA LOVERN 

 
Lynda Lovern told the Board the contractor bid opening for the 
addition and ADA modifications, may be changed from May 26 to May 27 
because of Memorial Day Weekend. 
 
The facility will be closed 2-3 weeks during construction. 

 
Item 7             PROPOSED STREET STANDARDS, DON HOBBS 

 
Don told the Board that City Engineering is working on street 
standards for new subdivisions in the City.  When they first started 
they designed an easement between the sidewalk and house for 
utilities, and didn't have space for street trees.  They have 
redesigned to a multi-purpose 14 feet easement with 4 feet 
designated for street trees.  
 

Item 8            KEXO "HOMETOWN HERO" FOR MAY - RAY COCA 
 
Ray Coca received the "Hometown Hero" award for the month of May.  
Congratulations Ray! 

 
New Business       NO SMOKING ORDINANCE AT STOCKER STADIUM 

 

Ted told the Board he will be at the City Council meeting tonight 
because they will be talking about changing the no smoking ordinance 
at Stocker Stadium.   
 
The Board asked Ted to relay to City Council that they feel strongly 
against changing the ordinance.  Ted said he would let them know. 
 

 
                  Meeting was adjourned at 1:37 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Keri Bailey  
Parks and Recreation Board Secretary 


